


Held on:  

Thursday 10 March 2022 at 4:30pm
Place: 
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Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)
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Ann Harkin


Chris Bishop


Chris Milburn
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Helen Quinn


Isobel Rose


Jaz Matharu


John Teago


Lois Whitehouse


Lorna Nix


Louise Kelman

Marina Kelly

Matt Stiles

Michael Berry


Mike Ballinger


Maureen Perry



Nicky Aston


Nicky Downes

Paula Pickthorne

Ruth Williamson


Sarah Malam


Sophie Dent


Steve Rees
In attendance:
Kirston Nelson - Director of Education and Skills

Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards

Chris Whiteley – Finance Manager


Paul Hammond – Schools Finance

Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator

Jeannette Essex – Head of SEND and Specialist Services

Ollie Burnett – Systems Lead
CSF10/22
APOLOGIES
Apologies were recorded from Cllr Kindy Sandhu and Kate Steventon. 
CSF11/22
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 20th January were confirmed.
CSF12/22
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG
· CSF03/22 - Lucy Lambert to update on the result of the Governor election for maintained Primary
Welcome to Ruth Williamson, who will be a Governor representative on the maintained Primary group.

· CSF03/22 - Academies to encourage other Academy Headteachers to join Schools Forum as there is a vacancy in this group
The above action is ongoing.

· CSF04/22 - Paul Hammond to update on Early Years and High Needs at Schools Forum in March
The above action is on today’s agenda.

· CSF06/22 - Schools Forum sub-group to be set up during 22/23 to review the Growth Fund
This action is deferred due to the schools’ white paper, which will be published at the end of March.

CSF13/22
SIMS LICENSES

Action – Lucy Lambert to circulate SIMS Licenses presentation.

Action – Lucy Lambert to include SIMS Licenses on Primary, Secondary and Special Partnership agendas.
· There are three options for schools – continue to use SIMS and move to a three year contract, schools procure their own system, or Coventry City Council lead on procurement. If schools select the third option, they will definitely stop using SIMS next year as it is not on the procurement list. The deadline for moving off SIMS (if selected) is end of March 2023.

· ICT will contact schools to ask how they wish to proceed, and to ask for volunteers for a working group. 

· Please contact Ollie Burnett (ollie.burnett@coventry.gov.uk) with any queries about this process.
CSF14/22
FUNDING UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 3 to 8.
· Schools are able to join Coventry City Council’s energy contract at any time, contact energymanagement@coventry.gov.uk for further detail.

Action – Paul Hammond to contact Energy Management for the latest position/figures and share this with maintained schools.

It was asked:

Do we know whether our energy suppliers are linked to Russia?
The Head of Procurement has confirmed that we have no direct relationship with any Russian company. However, many schools procure directly, and so individual schools would need to explore this.
Are we looking at the impact of energy price increases on individual schools, and putting pressure on DfE for emergency grants?
School Finance Officers are aware, and this has been factored into three-year budget plans. It is a significant impact, but to a large extent it is out of our control. There is no prospect of additional funding from DfE at present.

Action – Rachael Sugars to raise energy cost pressures as a concern with the DfE at their next meeting.

CSF15/22
EARLY YEARS FORMULA AND CENTRAL BUDGETS
· Please see presentation slides 10 to 17 and the Early Years Formula/Central Budgets report.

Decision: The Schools Forum should approve the retention of 3 and 4 year old funding for central costs at £959k (5.0% based on the budgeted level of funding) which is within the 5% limit set by the DfE.
Voting: All members

Result: Carried unanimously


Decision: The Schools Forum should approve the retention of 2 year old funding for central costs at £86k (2.53% based on the budgeted level of funding).
Voting: All members

Result: Carried unanimously


Decision: The Schools Forum should give a view on the continuation of an increased £300k SEN inclusion fund for 2, 3 and 4 year olds in 2022/23. Further details for this fund are in the report.
Voting: All members

Result: Carried unanimously

Decision: The Schools Forum should give a view on continued funding of ‘Local Criteria 2 Year Olds’ at an estimated cost of £84k as part of Coventry’s Early Years Strategy. (This is the balance of the 2 year old ‘equivalent’ to the 5% central allowance)
Voting: All members

Result: Carried unanimously
CSF16/22
HIGH NEEDS BUDGET
· Please see presentation slides 19 to 28.
It was asked:
Are the costs linked to ERP places incorporated within the Special school places or within mainstream?
Enhanced Resource Provision places are considered as mainstream, so they are not listed in Special school places.
CSF17/22
DISPROPORTIONATE SEN
· Please see presentation slides 30 to 35 and Disproportionate SEN report.
It was asked:

Are we voting to change the threshold? Hasn’t this already gone through on the indicative budgets?
The vote is for the operation of the fund, to say that it should continue. Indicative budgets for schools have used the 2.5% figure, Schools Forum are able to share feedback if it was felt that the figure was incorrect.
How has the figure in Appendix A been calculated?

It was calculated using October census data – the total number of pupils in the school, and the total number of pupils in the school with an EHCP. It’s a point in time, formulaic calculation based on the census data.

Does this just capture children with an EHCP, what about those who do not have one – will they be able to access High Needs funding?

Budget share is based on a series of factors, for example deprivation. In order to get money into schools, we’ve had to use a formulaic allocation – this can be spent by schools on pupils without an EHCP. 

The purpose of the fund is to ensure that we support schools where they take high levels of pupils with needs, and to recognise that they won’t have enough notional £6k amounts.

The banded funding framework will be a more sophisticated way of getting funding into schools. It will ensure that the right amount of money is put into the banded top up part of the child’s plan, allowing schools to get the right levels of provision. 
Some worked examples with figures and number of EHCPs would help Governors to understand the Disproportionate SEN fund.
Action – Rachael Sugars to look at including the Disproportionate SEN Fund in a Director’s Briefing.

Can we have some clarity on the different amounts given for band 5/6, and criteria around the banding as well as distribution across the city?

This will be covered when the framework is brought to Primary Partnership and will include threshold criteria for Headteachers to review and discuss.


Decision: The Schools Forum should agree the operation of the disproportionate SEN Fund

Voting: All

Result: Carried unanimously
CSF18/22
FUNDING UPDATE - CONTINUED
· Please see presentation slides 37 to 38.
Minutes
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